                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Thursday 11th May 2017 at 8.30pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs:  Mrs. Barbara Lewis, Mrs Eleri Duggan, Cllr Rhian Lloyd and Mr R Llewhelin
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk    
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
E Perkins
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
None
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod  10 Ebrill 2017 / Minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2017
          Accepted - Proposed by  Cllr B Lewis seconded by Cllr Eleri Duggan
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
BT Phone box Henner Cross - clerk has contacted BT – repairs are yet to be carried out.
5.     Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account: - £3275.85 26.4.17
AON insurance renewal £263.17 Proposed to pay by Cllr Rhian Lloyd seconded by Cllr Eleri Duggan

6.   One Voice Wales
Cllr Llewhelin attended the last meeting where Lyn Cadwallader Chief Executive of OVW spoke about the possibility in the future of smaller Community Councils working together in a cluster and 1 clerk overseeing the cluster.
7. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
· One Voice Wales Bulletin – emailed to councillors  - Coucillors expressed a wish to attend the following training sessions:-
· 27.9.17 Local Finance – Eleri Duggan

· 25.7.17 Understanding the law – Barbara Lewis
· Owen Roberts – PCC - SD106 payment Caersegan Farm St Nicholas 

· PLANED's AGM and Community Council/Forum Conference June 16th 2017

· PCNPA - Draft Welsh language strategy 2017-22 – emailed to councillors

· OVW - Motions for 2017 Annual General Meeting – 30.9.17 – to be received no later than 30.6.17

· Letter from Anthony Barrett, Assistant Auditor General

· PCC - Declaration of Acceptance of Office and Undertaking to abide by the Code of Conduct – emailed to councillors

· OVW - Official : Non-Executive Members - Wales Audit Office – emailed to councillors

· PCNPA – Updates on LDP

· Eluned Morgan AM – Newsletter.

8. Co-option of councillor for St. Nicholas ward
As Mr D Reed did not wish to retain his place as a Community Councilor for St Nicholas ward in the last local elections and no other nominations had been received a vacancy has arisen for St Nicolas Ward. After a discussion by councilors it was proposed by Cllr Rhian Lloyd and seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis to co-opt Mr Roland Beynon of Trefelgarn Farm, St Nicholas to fill the vacancy of Community Councilor for St Nicholas ward.
9. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion) 
 A craft Fayre is to be held in The Village Hall 29th May.
Councillors requested the following potholes to be reported to PCC :-

· Gynon Hill – approaching Ty Gwyn

· Treffasser Isaf entrance

St Nicholas Village War Memorial – there is a backlog of repairs to be undertaken. St Nicholas have been placed on a waiting list.
Date of next meeting 13th June 2017
Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

